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RELATING TO THE HAWAII EMPLOYER-UNION HEALTH BENEFITS TRUST FUND 
BASE COMPOSITE MONTHLY CONTRIBUTION 
 
Chair Yamashita, Vice Chair Takenouchi, and Members of the Committee: 

The Hawaii Employer-Union Health Benefits Trust Fund (EUTF) Board of Trustees 

strongly supports this bill.  The EUTF Board believes that this administrative change will be 

beneficial to current and future retirees.      

In accordance with Chapter 87A, Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS), the State and 

counties' (Employers) contribution to retiree healthcare benefits (i.e. medical, prescription 

drug, dental and vision premiums) is based on a percentage of the Base Composite Monthly 

Contribution (BMC).  The BMC was last updated on July 1, 2014, in HRS 87A-33, as separate 

dollar amounts for non-Medicare and Medicare retirees and by tier (i.e. self, two-party and 

family).  The BMC changes each calendar year based on the change in Medicare Part B 

premiums which is a measure of national healthcare inflation.   

The intent of this bill is to correct a timing issue.  The 2025 BMC was based on the 

change in the Medicare Part B premiums from 2024 to 2025.  The 2025 Medicare Part B 

premium was published by the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services in November 
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2024.  The EUTF conducts retiree open enrollment during the last two weeks of October.  As 

a result, in some years such as 2025, retirees do not know the Employers' contribution to 

their retiree healthcare premiums during open enrollment.  The EUTF is not able to move 

open enrollment back because of deadlines to report changes to the insurance carriers to be 

effective January 1st.   

The proposed bill would create a lag so that retirees would have the BMC almost a 

year before open enrollment as follows: 

BMC Year BMC 
Available  

Change  

Current   
2025 November 2024 2024 to 2025 Medicare Part B premiums 
2026 Oct/Nov 2025 2025 to 2026 Medicare Part B premiums 
2027 Oct/Nov 2026 2026 to 2027 Medicare Part B premiums 
   
Proposed   
2025 (no change) November 2024 2024 to 2025 Medicare Part B premiums 
2026 Passage of bill 5.2%* 
2027 Oct/Nov 2025 2025 to 2026 Medicare Part B premiums 
*5.2% represents the 5 and 10-year annualized growth in Medicare Part B premiums 

through 2024.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify.   
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Comments:  

TESTIMONY TO THE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE 

 SB1359, HD1 - Relating to the Hawaii Employer-Union Health Benefits Trust Fund Base 

Compositie Monthly Contribution 

 Chair Yamashita, Vice Chair Takenouchi and members of the committee, 

The O’ahu District Hawai’i State Teacher Association-Retired supports SB1359, HD1 

which increases the employer base composite monthly contribution to the Hawaii 

Employer-Union Health Benefits Trust Fund by 5.2 percent of the 2025 employer base 

composite monthly contribution. Effective 1/1/2007, requires that the employer base 

composite monthly contribution be calculated based on the change in Medicare Part B 

premium from 2025 to 2026 and at a two-year lag thereafter.  

The passage of this bill will correct a timing issue, benefit the retired educators who have 

served Hawaii’s educational system and future retirees.  

Mahalo for the opportunity to testify,  Laverne Fernandes Moore, President 
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